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After gaining a Bachelor of Engineering in Mechanical Engineering in 1988 Kitty Lawrence spent 10 years working in the oil and gas industry as a structural engineer designing oil platforms. A job that, aside from engineering skills, required a sound grasp of project management, flexible communication skills in order to establish a reputation in an overwhelmingly male dominated environment, and not least involved a rather chilly February site visit to an offshore oil platform in the North Sea. Kitty’s interest in nutrition was awakened around 9 years ago following a short introductory course and resulted in her completing a three-year diploma course in Nutritional Therapy at the Institute for Optimum Nutrition in London. This enabled the transition from engineering to social medicine, which started with part time work at the Institute of Social Medicine of the Medical University of Vienna in April 2001. Working in close collaboration with Professor Anita Rieder, Kitty’s work included research for and preparation of scientific research papers in the fields of nutrition, gender, and heart disease, as well as, administrative and academic support for the First and Second World Congress for Men’s Health in November 2001 and October 2002 respectively.

In her current job as General Secretary of the non-profit making Association “Altern mit Zukunft” (since November 2004) the motto “prevention is better than cure” seems particularly appropriate for the well being and health promotion of people of every age group. Although the focus of the Association is to support health promotion and care within the scope of medical scientific projects, and thus stimulate preventive potential and encourage personal responsibility for more active and healthier aging, taking into account social and gender specific factors, Kitty’s scope of work has been manifold. Amongst other things she assisted Professor Rieder in the research for and preparation of a proposal for the Medical University of Vienna for a Master of Public Health program with a specific emphasis on Gender. She has also been involved in the compilation of health reports on diabetes, neuropathic pain, allergy, and obesity, the organisation of discussion rounds on special health topics, supported Prof. Rieder in the research and preparation of public health presentations on for example gender, obesity, diabetes, heart disease etc. and coordinated a pilot study of an early detection tool for cognitive disturbances in the elderly for use by the general practitioner.

Kitty’s enthusiasm for her work at the Association and extensive involvement in the field of public health encouraged her to start a Master of Public Health program at the University and Medical University of Vienna in October 2005, from which she is due to graduate in July this year.

